
 

 

Welcome to 

Northbrook Presbyterian Church 
November 6, 2016 

LIFE IN THE COMMUNITY OF FAITH 
Please sign and pass the Welcome Register along your row and back.  Please note joys and concerns on the 
Prayer Request Cards and place them in the offering. 

 

 CALL TO WORSHIP   Grant Burnham 

  One: I give you a new commandment, that you love one another. 
  All: Just as I have loved you, so you should love one another. 
  One: In worship this day we testify to God’s love shown perfectly in Christ. 
  All: We renew our commitment to love all God’s people with that same love. 
  One: O taste and see that the Lord is good! 
  All: Come, let us worship the Lord!   

 

* OPENING SONG 301—Let Us Build a House  Hymnal 
 

We are glad you’re here and thankful for the opportunity to worship with you  
and to share the Good News of Jesus Christ.   

We seek to be an open, rational and compassionate people,  
learning each week what it means to live the love of Jesus Christ in worship and work, in word and deed. 

“Everyone will know that you are my disciples, if you have love for one another.” ~ John 13:35 



 

 

PRAYER OF CONFESSION 
 One: Creator of all, lover of all:  
  unstintingly generous, unfailingly gracious, abounding in steadfast love, 
  O Lord, our God, we praise you. 
 All: When we have heard your call and gone running in the opposite direction, 
  forgive us. 
 One: When we have focused on our selves, sought comfort in everything else but you, 
  forgive us. 
 All: When we have ignored the plight of others, 
  and slept through storms of our own making, forgive us. 
 One: When we have built walls of exclusion and denied your love and grace to others, 
  forgive us. 
 All: When we would rather die than see your mercy freely given to all, 
  forgive us.  Free us to be your people. 
 

  —Silent Prayers of Confession— 
 

 One: Created in your image, you call us to reflect your loving-kindness, 
  generosity, compassion, and grace to all. 
 All: Help us widen the boundaries of our imagination; 
  help us be slow to anger, slow to judgment, and swift to mercy. 
  We ask in the name of our brother Jesus. Amen. 
 

* THE PEACE  
As we are reconciled to God and to one another, share a sign of Christ’s peace with your neighbor.  

—Children are invited to go to KIDS’ Connection at this time— 
 

* SONG—Make Us One   Carol Cymbala 



 

 

 GROWING IN GOD  Bozenna Johnson 
 

 SCRIPTURE READING—Jonah 1:1-17; 3:1-10; 4:1-11 OT. p. 859 
 

 SERMONñRunning Away from God   Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmi 
 

 WE BRING OUR GIFTS FOR THE MINISTRY OF CHRIST 

  

 OFFERING ANTHEM—This I Pray  Heather Sorenson 
  Chancel Choir 
 

 PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 
 

 PREPARATION FOR COMMUNION—Behold the Lamb Getty & Townend 

 ñ-CONTINUED ON  NEXT PAGEñ 

 



 

 

 THE LORD’S SUPPER 
We welcome everyone who believes in Jesus Christ as Lord and Savior to share in this meal.  We 
serve by Intinction: please come forward by the center aisle, take a piece of bread, dip it in the cup 
and eat.  Return to your place via the side aisles.  If you are more comfortable to remain where you 
are, we will gladly bring the bread and cup to you.  For those who desire it, you will find gluten-free 
bread and individual cups of juice on the table.  

 

 INVITATION AND PRAYER OF THANKSGIVING, LORD’S PRAYER  

 

 SONGS DURING COMMUNION  
  498—Loaves Were Broken, Words Were Spoken          Hymnal 
  522—I Am the Bread of Life 
 

 CLOSING PRAYER 

  

* SENDING SONG 756—O God of Every Nation  Hymnal 

 

* BENEDICTION 
 

* POSTLUDE                            

 
*Please stand if you are able. 
CCLI license: 1018801 
 

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING & GROWING IN GOD  STEWARDSHIP LUNCHEON  

AFTER WORSHIP TODAY 
Immediately following worship, we ask that you remain in the Sanctuary for a Congregational 
Meeting to elect church officers.  Information about the nominees can be found on the 
following pages.  After the Congregational Meeting, please gather together as a church family 
in Fellowship Hall to share a salad bar meal and give thanks for the good harvest of this 
stewardship season as we dedicate our pledges for the 2017 calendar year.   



 

 

LEADING YOU IN WORSHIP TODAY ARE: 
 

LITURGIST:  Grant Burnham  

DIRECTOR OF MUSIC:  Angel Gippert 

PRAISE BAND:  Dan Gross as leader, percussion, guitar & Pete Zajicek on piano 

SOUND:  Dave Vander Weide  

VISUALS:  Bill Jordan 

CENTER DOOR GREETER:  Bill Travis 

COMMUNION SERVERS:  Michael Bauhof, Tricia LaSota, Patty Van Loo 

LUNCHEON HOSTS:  Congregational Life Committee 

CHANCEL FLOWERS:  Placed by the Guindi family in memory of all our loved ones 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS:  The family and friends of Dorathy Ketai who died on October 7, Dorothy Warren, 
Marilyn Nesbitt, Doug Joppie, Dorene Adams, Linda Hermes, Vera McBride, Dick & Alma Ross, Nancy 
Schaefer, Georgenia Keoleian, Ruth Krebs, Marilyn Dean, Seglinda Kelle-Pritchard, Margaret Babb, 
Karen Keier, Rob & Marcia Olson, Tom Sandercock, Dick Forbush, Keith & Celia Metcalf 
 

Please continue to pray for those with health or personal issues.  If a member’s name has been 
inadvertently left off this list, please notify the church office.  Also, let the church know when a member 
is entering the hospital or might like a supportive phone call. 
 

The Board of Deacons also requests prayers for:  Church members whose last names begin with the 
letters E and F and for world peace.   
 

ELDER NOMINEES 
 

AMY ANNETT 
Amy has been attending Northbrook since 2005 initially drawn by our strong youth 
program and the confirmation classes that her daughters attended.  Their growth in 
faith kept her coming, and she formally joined the church in 2013.  Along the way, 
she has enjoyed learning through sermons, classes, small groups and Northbrook's 
"open, rational, and compassionate" approach.  She is grateful that her 
understanding of God and faith is being deepened here through our church's 
emphasis on worship, study and service. 

 

In her working days, Amy was Director of Financial Services for DMB&B Advertising in Bloomfield Hills, 
leaving there in 1993 to be home with her children.  She is humbled to be invited to serve again as part 
of Northbrook's Session and Finance Committee, and she looks forward to helping to contribute to the 
life of the church.  In addition to her work at Northbrook, Amy volunteers as treasurer for a local non-
profit.  She and her husband, Bruce, live in Waterford and have two children, Katie (24) and Emily (21). 
 
 



 

 

SUE KOSS 
Sue has been a member of Northbrook since 1985.  She grew up in Birmingham, was a 
member of First Presbyterian, and graduated from Seaholm High School.  She 
received her B.A. (history) from the University of Michigan and her M.A. (art history) 
from Wayne State.  Sue and her husband, Hal, were married in 1972 and have lived in 
Birmingham since 1984.  Sue worked at the Detroit Institute of Arts and Delta Airlines 
before starting their family.  Their children, Shannon (Beverly Hills), Bryan (L.A.), 
Lindsay (Detroit) and Hal (Chicago) all grew up at Northbrook, are married and have 
blessed them with 7 grandchildren.  In her years at Northbrook, Sue has been 

involved in many activities including being a Sunday school teacher, an Elder, Clerk of Session and a 
member of the Community Life Committee.  Sue continues to call Northbrook her home because of the 
members, the staff and mostly because of the love of Jesus Christ she feels when she walks through 
the door.  Sue is looking forward to serving once again as an Elder and excited to see what God's plans 
are for Northbrook in the years ahead.  

 

BILL JORDAN 
Bill has enjoyed being a member of Northbrook for about 20 years.  He is currently 
serving on Session and is chair of the Personnel Committee.  He also supports church 
technology doing visual projections for worship and maintaining the hallway monitors. 
 

Bill and his wife, Connie, live in Beverly Hills.  Their son, Chris, works for Detroit Public 
TV and lives in the Detroit area.  Bill has worked for General Motors Research & 
Development in Operations Research for 34 years and is currently semi-retired doing 
consulting on data analysis and computer modeling.  Bill and Connie enjoy traveling, 

theater, cooking together and participating in Northbrook Bible studies and classes.  In his spare time, 
Bill also enjoys the outdoors, reading and working with computers. 
 

DEACON NOMINEES 
 

ALLISON BROADWELL 
Allison was born in Iowa but spent her youth living in New Hampshire.  As a 
teenager, she lived in both Grand Rapids and Waterford, Michigan.  Allison has 
spent the last 12 years working for Birmingham Public Schools, all within the 
special education system.  She is currently working at West Maple Elementary 
School with emotionally impaired children. 
 

Allison and her husband, Matt, were married in 1995 at North Congregational 
Church in Farmington Hills, Michigan.  They have two children, Madison, who is a junior at Wayne 
State, and Pierce, who is a freshman at OCC.  
 

In her  spare time, Allison loves to read.  She especially enjoys her time spent with the ladies of 
Northbrook’s Book Club! 
 

Allison is looking forward to serving all of Northbrook as a Deacon and hopes this will help her continue 
her spiritual faith journey. 



 

 

LINDA HERMES 
Linda, and her husband, Bruce, have been members of Northbrook since 2012.  
Linda grew up in the Southfield Presbyterian Church, and, before they came 
here, they attended a Congregational church in Royal Oak.  After a visit to 
Northbrook, however, they were hooked!  Linda and Bruce were drawn in by 
Marjorie's messages and the "open arms" friendly atmosphere.  What a blessing 
she has been in our lives!  Linda has served on a stewardship committee, the 

adult education committee and loves singing in the choir. 
 

Linda is a retired elementary teacher, lucky enough to have taught in South Lyon and Southfield.  She 
and Bruce have two children, Kristen and Eric, who both live in the Chicago area.  

 

BRIAN LONG 
Brian has lived in Beverly Hills for 17 years and works at Star EMS as a Risk manager. 
He is married to Jane, has one son, Ryan, and daughter in law, Cait, and 
granddaughter Emma with another on the way.  He continues to counsel employees 
that have suffered serious loss or are distraught over the things they see while at 
their job. 
 

Brian has served as an Elder for 5 years.  He has been active in Bible studies, the Building and Grounds 
Committee (chair for 2 years) and the Access Committee for 3 years (one as Chair). 
 

Brian believes his Northbrook family has been a beacon of friendship, fellowship and learning. 
Northbrook has made his spiritual journey much easier, and he finds he is not alone questioning, 
seeking answers that make sense and bringing a sense of love and acceptance to those he meets along 
their journey. 
 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE NOMINEES 
 

GRANT BURNHAM 
Grant and his wife, Barbara, joined Northbrook in 1984, moving here from southern 
Indiana with their two young sons.  The last 32 years have flown by - evenings at KUC, 
counselors at Mahn-Go-Tah-See, serving on Session 3 times, watching their boys grow 
up in our wonderful church environment (including weddings!), helping others in 
sickness and in health, and most of all, coming to church on Sunday morning and 
hearing sermons that inspire and uplift his faith.  This is his small way of paying ahead 

so our church can continue its mission. 
 

TERRI HURBIS 
Terri joined Northbrook with her family in February of 1987.  At that time, Peter 
Moore was the Associate Pastor, and he enthusiastically welcomed her to become 
involved in the youth programming.  Shortly after joining, she found herself giving a 
sermon at our Youth Sunday service, and as they say, the rest is history! 
 

During her tenure here at Northbrook, she has served in many capacities including 



 

 

Elder, Deacon, Sunday School teacher and Angel Choir Director.  She has spent 20+ summers at church 
camp as a JC, a counselor and even Camp Director!  Her current responsibilities here at Northbrook 
include serving as a LOGOS table parent, serving on the Children's Ministry Committee and as the Camp 
Nurse.  She considers herself blessed to be part of such an amazing community of faith. 
 

Since joining the church, Terri’s sisters have both been married here.  They buried their father here, 
and, most recently, they baptized her son and nephew!  For those who have not met Terri’s son Owen 
(4.5), you'll usually find him dancing in the center aisle during church and running to coffee hour to see 
if there's cake! He is a bundle of energy, and the light of Terri’s life. Together, Terri and Owen have 
enjoyed 3 summers at church camp, and he literally counts down the days until they can go back.  
Thank you to all of you who have welcomed him with open arms and continue to nurture and support 
him as he grows.  When Terri is not at home with Owen or at the church, she works in medical sales. 
 

PIE DAY IS COMING NEXT SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 13! 
Northbrook's 2nd annual Pie Day coffee hour is on November 13 when you can join in tasting all sorts 
of delectable pies baked by our own members.  Want to bring a pie (or two)?  Just sign up on the Pie 
Chart in Fellowship Hall and bring your pie to the kitchen before worship.  Ray's ice cream and whipped 
cream will be provided. 
 

NORTHBROOK BOOK CLUB—MONDAY, NOVEMBER 14 
Northbrook Book Club is inviting the congregation to read our next book Waking Up White: And 
Finding Myself in the Story of Race by Debby Irving.  Please join the book discussion, facilitated by 
Jessica Best, on November 14 at 7:00 p.m. in the Library.  Jessica grew up attending Northbrook and is 
currently pursuing her master’s degree in social work.  Books are available to purchase online, can be 
checked out from your local library or ask a member of the Northbrook Book Club to share a copy.  We 
have several.  We hope you can join in! 
 

PICK UP YOUR NEW DIRECTORY 
The new directories are in!  Pick up a copy in the Narthex or Fellowship Hall.  One copy per family 
please. 
 

A NEW ROOF 
Replacement of Northbrook’s original flat roof continues.  Please pardon the mess and materials.  Due 
to this work, please enter through the tower or preschool doors.   
 

FOSTER CARE EVENT 
Open Hearts, Loving Homes, an evening of inspirational foster care and adoption stories, will be held on 
Thursday, November 17 at 6 P.M. at Oakland Family Services, 114 Orchard Lake Road, Pontiac, MI 
48341.  Light hors d'oeuvres and childcare will be provided.  Becoming a foster parent has a lasting 
impact on the community and on the life of a child.  If you are interested in learning more, call  
(248)858-7766, ext. 1236 or email lgillett@ofsfamily.org to RSVP by Friday, November 11. 
 

mailto:lgillett@ofsfamily.org


 

 

DECK THE HALLS—SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 20 
Join us after worship on Sunday, November 20 as we decorate Northbrook for the Christmas season.  
Many hands will make this go fast and a light lunch will be provided.  Please contact Barb Stetson at 
(248)302-3033 if you have questions. 
 

THANKSGIVING TURKEYS AND TIME 
Westminster Church of Detroit wants everyone to have a bountiful, hot Thanksgiving meal.  They are in 
need of volunteers for their Thanksgiving meal, and they are also seeking monetary donations to 
purchase turkeys.  For more information, email wcodthanksgiving@gmail.com or call their dedicated 
Thanksgiving line at (313)341-2697, ext. 314.  Checks may be made out to Westminster church, memo 
line “Thanksgiving” and mailed to Westminster Church at 17567 Hubbell, Detroit, MI  48233.  Any 
amount is welcome! 
 

KNIT WITS  
Knit Wits meets once in November on Wednesday, November 9 at 7 p.m.  All are welcome. 
 

Worship Lab:  All You Can Eat! 
And the flour and oil did not run out, just as God had said….(1 Kings 17:14) 

 

Worship Lab invites everyone to a special evening of enjoying God’s bounty and sharing it with others.  
We’ll worship together around the dinner table as the earliest Christians did, sustained by a simple 
meal and the Word of God, too.  Together, we’ll sort and pack all the makings of a Thanksgiving dinner 
to be delivered to the Lighthouse in Pontiac for distribution to those who might otherwise go without.   
 

When: Thursday, November 17 at 6:30 pm.   
Where:  Fellowship Hall 
Who:  You! Your family, friends and neighbors!  
What:  Please bring some goodies to add to our bounty to share with others (canned or boxed, 
please—no fresh or frozen food!)  These items are requested to make up the Thanksgiving packages: 

We especially need the items in bold.  We’ll be glad to collect your food purchases between now and 
the Worship Lab on November 17.  Monetary donations and grocery store gift cards are also 
appreciated and will be used to purchase turkeys and items not received through the food drive. 

Thank you for helping fill Thanksgiving baskets for local families in need! 

Canned Yams  
Evaporated Milk  
Pie Crust Mix  
Green or Mixed Vegetables  
Boxed or Canned Potatoes  
Soup  

Muffin Mixes  
Frosting  
Jello  
Stuffing  
Gravy  
Canned Cranberries  

Yellow Vegetables  
Broth  
Canned Fruit  
Cake Mixes  
Pumpkin Pie Filling  
Treats  

mailto:wcodthanksgiving@gmail.com


 

 

SENIOR SOUPER SUPPER 
Senior Souper Supper will meet once in November.  Please join us on Thursday, November 10 at 5:30 
p.m. in the Library. 
 

MEN’S CONNECTION  
Join us on Thursday mornings at 8:00 a.m. in the Library.  All are welcome. 
 

CHANCEL AND WINDOW FLOWERS 
The 2017 sign-up sheet for Chancel and window flowers is up in Fellowship Hall.  The prices remain the 
same as last year, $45 for Chancel flowers and $25 for a pair of window flowers. 
 
 

 
SUNDAY, November 6 
 10:15 a.m.  Worship & Communion 
 10:15 a.m  KIDS’ Connection 
 11:15 a.m.  Congregational Meeting & Luncheon 

 

MONDAY, November 7 
 10:00 a.m.  Adult Education Committee Meeting 
   8:00 p.m.  AA Meeting—Men’s Group 
 

TUESDAY, November 8 
   6:30 p.m.  Congregational Life Committee Meeting 
     Zumba Canceled 
   7:00 p.m.  Building & Grounds Committee Meeting 
 

WEDNESDAY, November 9 
 11:00 a.m.  Finance Committee Meeting 
   5:00 p.m.  LOGOS 
   7:00 p.m.  Knit Wits 
 

THURSDAY, November 10 
   8:00 a.m.  Men’s Connection 
   5:30 p.m.  Senior Souper Supper 
   7:00 p.m.  Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
 

SUNDAY, November 13 
 10:15 a.m.  Worship 
 10:15 a.m.  KIDS’ Connection 
 11:15 a.m.  Pie Coffee Hour 
 11:30 a.m.  Deacons’ Meeting 
   Blood Pressure Screening (room 6) 
 

This Week at Northbrook 



 

 

The cost of each plant is $9.50.  Make checks payable to Northbrook 

Presbyterian Church with “Poinsettias” written in the memo portion of the 

check.   
 

 

 ____ Number of Red Poinsettia Plants  

 ____ Number of White Poinsettia Plants  

 ____ Total Number of Plants Ordered  
 

 Enclosed is $ ________ to cover the cost of the plant(s).  
 

 Name: _______________________________________________________________ 
 

 Phone: _______________________________________________________________ 
 

 I would like my plant(s) placed in memory of/in honor of (circle one):  

 

 ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

 ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

 ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 _______ Please check here if you would like a Deacon to take your  

   Poinsettia plant(s) to a shut -in following the Christmas service.  

Orders due by Sunday, November 27th 

(Please print clearly.  This dedication information will be  
printed in the Christmas bulletin.) 



 

 

Office Hours  
Monday—Thursday:  9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

Friday:  9:00 a.m.—Noon 
Worship:  Sundays at 10:15 a.m.  

 

More news and calendar information can be found  online at www.northbrookpc.org 
 

Northbrook Presbyterian Church 
22055 W. Fourteen Mile Road 
Beverly Hills, Michigan 48025 

Telephone (248) 642-0200     Fax (248) 642-7495     info@northbrookpc.org 
Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmi, Pastor 

http://www.northbrookpc.org

